Minutes of the CICA Housing Committee June 28, 2007 at 7:15 at Beth Howe’s house

Present: Bob Earnest, Beth Howe and Herb Maine

Absent: Mabel Doughty, Ruth Slagle and John Wilson

Action items are listed at the end

On June 20 the Genesis Fund awarded CICA a $197,000 loan and a $25,000 grant that has to be matched, and on June 29 the Island Institute awarded us $20,000.  Both awards are for the purchase of Erik Weagle’s house as an affordable house.  

The initial discussion at the meeting was about various practical issues about offering for Erik’s house.  Beth will ask Jane Leonard who she gets to inspect houses on Chebeague.  The timetable would be to have an appraisal within 15 days, with five days to respond.  The inspection should be in about the same time frame.  Bob said he had asked Lew Holman, a Yarmouth lawyer with a house on Chebeague, to draw up the offer to purchase Erik’s house.  Bob suggested that Douglas Title might give us a reduce rate on the title insurance.  

The specific things that the offer has to be contingent on are:

CICA getting 501(c)3 status or having a fiscal sponsor.  Beth will talk to Deb

 Bowman about the Island Council being a sponsor.  She will talk with

 Genesis about pushing the IRS [she did and they will].

A satisfactory appraisal that indicates that the house is worth the $244,000 being

offered [this contingency has been met.]

A satisfactory inspection of the house.

Herb asked whether Genesis expects CICA to have raised its $25,000 match by the time of the closing.  Beth said she thought not, but will ask.  Herb said that his time-line had specified 90 days for the fund-raising. Also Beth said that Genesis had suggested that they could send a letter to the IRS saying that we had been awarded these grants and loan and need to know about the 501(c)3 status.  Everyone agreed to have Beth ask Genesis to do this.  Herb said he would give Beth a log of the correspondence he has had with the IRS.

The group then discussed fund-raising strategies.  The meeting with Eldon Mayer made clear that it is important to put the purchase of Erik’s house in the context of a larger, longer range strategy for affordable housing so that it is not seen as too small an effort to make any difference. We have to spell out what future phases are expected to include.  Beth said that maybe it would make sense to be explicit about the idea of creating a sub-market of affordable houses on the island, and the idea of making available affordable lots as well as houses and rental units.  Beth said that Herb’s Pilot Project paper itself had never been extended to include Bob’s idea of a manufactured duplex as a next project.  She suggested that Bob do a short write-up of this.  Herb said that they should expand the idea of the vision in the strategic plan to include these possible strategies.

Eldon had also said that the fund-raising effort should not just aim at the $25,000 match for the Genesis grant.  It should raise enough money to provide a reserve fund sufficient to enable CICA to act promptly on houses that come on the market or other opportunities.  And the fund-raising should be ongoing (multi-year pledges or periodic solicitations or fund-raising events.)

There was discussion about involving other people in the effort to help raise money.  Eldon had suggested Bill Marshall and David Hinchman as people who might be involved.  Bob said he would talk with Hinchman [he did, subsequently.  David is interested but not very enthusiastic about raising money.  Beth is to send him material but had held off till we get this material revised].  John had earlier suggested David Whiston.  John has already talked to Whiston and he is willing.  Beth brought a list of people who had sent back postcards at the time of the Housing Survey saying that they wanted to know more about the AH project.  They were:

Leila Bisharat

William and Christy Belvin

Mary and Tom Cushman

Meg Greene

John and Mary Holt

Phil and Sheila Jordan

Eldon Mayer

Tina and Tad Runge

Scott Searway

Barrie Shepherd

Carol White

The group talked about sending a letter and materials to these people plus the others mentioned above inviting them to a meeting to discuss and organize how to raise money.  Eldon had suggested that the goal of getting at least 50 percent of all island people to contribute would be a good one.

Herb’s idea of having someone charismatic like John Abrams of Martha’s Vineyard, come to give a kickoff presentation about the importance of affordable housing was accepted by everyone.  No assignment was made to follow through on this.

Action Items

Done as of 7/8/07

New or unfinished assignments

Bob:  Work with Lew Holman on the offer to purchase


Write short description of the modular duplex project.


Contact Douglas Title about title insurance cost

Beth:
Talk with Genesis about timing of fund-raising and pushing the IRS


Follow through on offer to Erik


Arrange for appraisal and inspection


Talk with Deb Bowman about Council as fiscal sponsor


Revise Strategic Plan


Write one-page summary of AH Program


Draft letter to possible additional participants

Herb: log of correspondence with the IRS


Explore who might be a good kickoff speaker for August including times

Since this meeting, Lew Holman has drawn up a Contract for Sale with the conditions listed above.  In providing Lew with information for the contract, Erik discovered a problem with the recording of the access and parking easement, which he is working to overcome; this is also a condition in the offer to purchase.  On July 5 Beth and John officially made the offer to Erik and he accepted it.  The appraisal has been done, though the papers have not yet been sent to us.  The appraised value of the house is $250,000.

